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Principal’s Message   

 

Welcome back one and all!  

Term 6 is concerned with End of Year assessments and exams as it is every year. However, there is so much more go-
ing on as well. It both a busy and yet incredibly exciting term where students from all year groups are charged with 
demonstrating their progress through various assessments. The quality teaching and learning that has taken place all 
year and the support students have received at school and at home come to fruition now, and our task is very much 
about ensuring all our youngsters have all they need in order to give of their best. Crucial though these assessments 
are, we know they form only one element of school life. Time spent at Coleridge is about so much more and it is re-
warding to see students getting involved in a broad range of activities that give them a very rounded experience. 

The GCSE exam season is past the halfway point and the Year 11 students are coping admirably, we have had a lot of 
smiling faces coming out of the examinations which is always a good sign. I am really grateful to the staff for the sup-
port they continue to offer through the revision programme. The impact of these sessions cannot be underestimated, 
they ensure students are as calm, confident and prepared as they can be when they face each exam paper. I also want 
to thank the students for the high levels commitment and dedication they have shown to their studies. Keep going is 
the message, ‘you are nearly there…and the longest holiday of your lives is in sight’. 

Next week we have the following Year 11 exams: 

Monday, 13 June am Pearson Maths P3: Calculator (H/F) (1MA1 3H/F) 

pm Pearson Business Studies Paper 2 (1BS0 02) 

pm Pearson Greek Writing H 

Tuesday, 14 June am AQA Geography Paper 3 (8035/3) 

pm Pearson Italian Writing H 

Wednesday, 15 June am AQA Combined Sci Trilogy Biology P2 H/F 

am AQA Biology Paper 2 Tier H/F 

pm Yr10 Maths P2 

Thursday, 16 June am Pearson History P3: Early Elizabethan (1HIA B4) 

pm AQA French Writing Test Tier F (8658/WF) 

pm AQA French Writing Test Tier H (8658/WH) 

 

Friday, 17 June am AQA Spanish Writing Test Tier F (8698/WF) 

am AQA Spanish Writing Test Tier H (8698/WH) 

pm Pearson Portuguese Listening and Reading H 

pm AQA Polish Listening and Reading H 
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Principal’s Message 
 

 
Elsewhere, KS3 and Year 10s are also completing end of year assessments and I have been impressed with the way stu-
dents have approached this period. 

Term 6 is always a great time to celebrate successes of the year as well as to plan for the coming academic year. I am 
delighted to say that the Music Ambassadors have been awarded Team of the Year at the prestigious Best in Everyone 
Awards which will be held in Leeds later this month. Well done to Rebecca Lewis for all her hard work and efforts with 
these students and it is testament to her that the positive relationships she has built and fostered with this group has 
been recognised. We are immensely proud that two members of our school, Siobhan Bright and Victoria Espley were 
shortlisted for Inspirational Teacher of the Year and Governor of the Year respectively. United Learning received over 
600 nominations this year, reflecting the outstanding staff and student 

achievement from over 70 schools across the country. The judging panel, made up of United Learning’s Regional Direc-
tors and Executive Board, were thoroughly impressed by the nominations so this recognition is a significant accolade 
for all concerned and all at Coleridge are rightfully proud. 

On Tuesday we had a sizing event hosted by Mr Palmer and our brilliant associate staff which was well attended. It was 
clear that we are all approaching the transition day on the 11th July with a sense of excitement and expectation. 

I would like to say congratulations to all the year 7 and 9 athletes that participated in an athletics fixture on Wednes-
day night at St Bedes. There were some outstanding individual performances, all the more impressive when you con-
sider this is the first event of its kind for two years. Students who participated did themselves proud and thoroughly 
enjoyed the event. I am extremely appreciative of the efforts of the PE Team for supporting this event. Next week it's 
the turn of the year 8s and 10s and so I wish both year groups every success and hope they enjoy every second. 

As a further feather to our collective cap, the Coleridge Sport Leader's led over 130 primary school students on Thurs-
day in a Quad kids athletics event at Wilberforce Road Athletics arena. There were 13 Primary Schools taking part in 
sprinting, middle distance and long Jump. Mr Dixon was proud to report that the sport leaders led every event, and 
that they were huge credit to Coleridge. 

Once the end of year exams are complete, Year 10s will no doubt be looking forward to the week of Work Experience. 
There are still a small number of students who are looking for a suitable setting so if you feel you are able to support 
by offering any opportunities, please could I ask you contact Ms Worth or Mrs McKeen so that we can help make ar-

rangements. Please do see the information further on in the newsletter from Mrs McKeen. Year 10s also have the 
Hills Road Open Evening event to think about and there are details from Ms Worth to follow. 

Finally, I would like to mention that the applications for Head Student are open and I eagerly await reading through the 
contenders and hope they will demonstrate the ways in which they will galvanise and positively lead the student body 
and ensure the Student Voice forum continues to go from strength to strength. 

All that is left is for me to wish you a blissfully sun-filled weekend and I will be back in touch next week with more go-
ings on. 

 

 

Best wishes,  

 

Richard Shaw Interim Principal 
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Key Messages 

Student Voice 

The student council met today to share feedback from their tutor groups on the following topics: 

Lunch time: What is working well? Is there anything else you would change? What else would you like 
added top lunchtime? 

 

House system: How would you reinvigorate our house system? How can we make the house system a big-
ger part of our school culture? 

 

Feedback: Please share your positive about life at Coleridge—what do you enjoy about our school? What 
do you want to see more of? How would you improve our school environment? 

Tutor group will then be provided with feedback from SLT on all topics discussed next week during tutor 
time. 

 

Careers event for all 

WOW Fest 2022 - Join us on 30th June 2022 @ 11-2PM & 5-7PM 
The Swindon & Wiltshire Careers Hub will be hosting a Learn Live Event for students and parents with interactive 
chat from all stakeholders involved. This is a FREE virtual event to all our schools and colleges in Swindon & Wilt-
shire for young people (aged 14+). This is a World of Work Fest to showcase the employers and their industry sec-
tors around the county.  

WATCH FOR FREE HERE: https://learnliveuk.com/wow-fest-2021-2022/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 WEX  

We are very excited that our year 10 students get to go out and do work experience in person this year. They will 
be completing this work experience from Monday 11th until Friday 15th July. Many of our students have been able 
to secure a place for this however we have a number of students who are struggling to find a placement. If you 
would be able to offer a student a work experience placement for this week, let us know. It is always helpful to 
have an extra pair of hands to support around the work place and I know many of our students would be delighted 
to fulfil this role. If you can support please email amberley.mckeen@coleridgecc.org.uk 

Mental health support for parents 

We know that at this time of year with exams taking place and sunshine outside it can be difficult for many. Mental 
health is just as important to care for as physical health but often we are unsure how to help others. We attach a 
parent/carers guide to offer some advice. 

 

https://learnliveuk.com/wow-fest-2021-2022/
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Recognitions 

Top House Points of the Week: 

Year 7:  Tayyib Ali  - 17 Points 

Year 8:  Lucas O’Dell  - 27 Points 

Year 9:  Alice McGerty - 103 Points 

Year 10:  Jamie Scholefield  - 18 Points 

Year 11:  Tanzida Mia - 10  Points 

House Points Update 

25443 27702 24880 27655 

House Competition 


